VILLAGE




DIRECTORY

Parish Council Contacts

Charlton Musgrove

Chairman: Robin Bastable

Tel: 01963 32317

Clerk: Fran Hill

Tel: 01747 823699

Email: clerk@charltonmusgrovepc.org.uk

Cucklington
Chairman: Di Hammet

Tel: 01747 840770
Email: dmhammet99@aol.com

Stoke Trister &

Chairman: Niru Linsley

Tel: 01963 33972

Email: nirulinsley @icloud.com
Clerk: Patricia Gillman

Tel: 01963 359598

Village Hall Contacts

Charlton Musgrove
Chairman: Kelvin Moore

Tel : 07515897888
Bookings: cmvillagehall@gmail.com

Arthur Morrison Memorial Hall
Cucklington Chairman: Campbell Dunford
Tel: 01963 34220

Bookings: Jenny Rawlings

Tel: 01963 33320

Bayford Village Hall
Bookings: Niru Linsley Tel: 01963 33972

Email: nirulinsley @icloud.com

Neighbourhood Watch
Charlton Musgrove: Pene Volk
Tel: 01963 32013

Cucklington: Di Hammett
Tel: 01747 840770

Stoke Trister: Peter Munro
Tel: 01963 33036

Bayford: Andy Chesterman
Tel: 01963 33465

Police Community Support Officer
Timothy Russell 7467 Tel: 101

Email: timothy.russell@avonandsomerset
police.gov

Church

Rector: Rev Rosy Ashley

Tel: 01747442969; 07482300290
Email: rosyashley@hotmail.com

Church Wardens & Treasurers
Charlton Musgrove

Church Warden: Martyn Brown

Tel: 01963 32434

Email: martynandjeanbrown@gmail.com
Treasurer: Jeremy Sellick

Tel: 01963 32174

Email: jeremysellick@hotmail.co.uk

Cucklington
Church Warden: Pip Loxton

Tel: 07970 009142

Email: piplo@nmrp.com
Treasurer: Christopher Birrell
Tel: 01963 33209

Email: crsb@clingerhouse.com

Stoke Trister &

Church Warden: POSITION VACANT
Treasurer: Geoff Syme

Tel: 01963 31541

Email: g.syme@yahoo.co.uk

Benefice Safeguarding Officer
Jean Brown Tel: 01963 32434
Email: martynandjeanbrown@ gmail.com



BENEFICE

CHURCH SERVICES

August and September 2021

SSCM: St Stephen, Rectory Lane, Charlton Musgrove
SJCM: St John, Barrow Lane, Charlton Musgrove

Churches:

SLC: St Lawrence, Cucklington
SAST: St Andrew Stoke Trister

10.00 Cafe Church SSCM
1st Aug 12.00 Baptism of Joshua Whitmore SLC
18.00 Evensong SLC
9.30 Holy Communion SSCM
8th Aug
19.15 Contemporary Evening Worship SAST
9.30 Holy Communion SJCM
15th Aug
18.30 Evensong SAST
22nd Aug 9.30 Holy Communion SLC
29th Aug 9.30 Songs of Praise SJCM
10.00 Cafe Church SJCM
5th Sept
18.00 Evensong SLC
9.30 Holy Communion SSCM
12th Sept
19.15 Contemporary Evening Worship SAST
Harvest Celebration
11.00 Church Farm Cucklington followed Fa(::"lu[?;?ry
: by Ploughmans Lunch in the barn ’
190 Sapt (see Harvest Celebrations page) BA9 9PD
18.30 Harvest Evensong SAST
Harvest Celebration
11.00 Moorhayes Farm, Charlton Verrington
. Musgrove Lane
(see Harvest Celebrations page)
26th Sept 16.00 Sunday Afternoon Worship RA’s house
18.30 Harvest Evensong SAST
14.00 - Harvest Flower Celebration in St SL
16.00 Lawrence church with teas c




In this time of enforced change, it’s not surprising
that the Church of England, along with every other
institution in the land, needs to reflect on what it’s
doing and where it’s going. While some have
ridiculed the plans presented by the Archbishop of
York to General Synod for a more grassroots-led
Church, surely the call to become simpler, humbler
and bolder is welcome at this time of increasing
fear, uncertainty and confusion.

What is under-reported by the media is the great
increase in prayer and spiritual hunger reported
across the land during the past year of great
shaking. To respond to this effectively, the Church needs to be equipped and flexible to
grasp these new opportunities to express ancient truths in ways that connect with the
questions our generation is asking. Otherwise, all the Church does is service the
institution rather than the institution serving the people whom God dearly loves and for
whom Christ died both inside and outside its doors.

Whatever change becomes necessary in the Church and however radical, the solid
anchor holding us through every time of upheaval and change in history is the love of
God for his people and his total commitment that we would all awaken to his goodness.
That is where our hope lies and that is what we will continue celebrating - whether in
church buildings, barns or front rooms. He’s promises to be with us in the storms,
transforming all the trials of life into opportunities for blessing so let’s trust that He’s true
to His word and see where He is in each of our boats.

With every blessing, Rosy

From the Editor: Welcome to August’s issue of Village News - flip me, it's a hot one! My thoughts
are with our poor black cows, I'll be getting them all sun hats soon! Well, this past month, roses
have bloomed and | see lots of gardens are in beautiful flower, quite the picture of the English coun-
tryside. | drive through Dinton on my way to work and they have the most fabulous Scarecrow
competition going on — something perhaps we could do one day in our Villages?

Thank you all for your feedback and messages regarding Village News. One suggestion has been
to have a new arrivals, births, baptisms, marriages and deaths section so please send in this infor-
mation. And do keep sending in your recipes and photos of interesting aspects of village life!

A quick clear up about who | am... Amber Butt, apologies for the confusion for those of you who
thought my name was Bert and | was male!

So | hope you can all struggle through this heat and it'll be rainstorms and snow before we know it
ha! The deadline for September’s Village News is Friday August 20th - email
bert.carter@live.co.uk.

Best Wishes, Amber Butt




CUCKLINGTON

St Lawrence’s Church
www.cucklington.org.uk
Church Warden - Pip Loxton

T: 07970 009142

To check on the status of Planning Applications online go to: http://www southsomerset.gov.uk/
planningsearch

To report Fly Tipping online go to: http://www _southsomerset.gov.uk/online

(Dorset: http://www .dorsetforyou.com/fiytipping/report-flytipping -online).

Telephone nos. for reporting to the council (office hours) are: General, inc. fly tipping: 01935 462462
The contact number for Somerset Highways is now: 0300 123 2224 (Monday-Friday am to p.m.,

The Arthur Morison Memorial Hall, Cucklington — Management Committee
Committee members include: Campbell Dunford (Chairman) 01963 34220

Hall bookings should be made through Jenny Rawlings (01963 3320) who also holds the keys. If not
available, ring Brian Trueman (07398 980487) or Di Hammet (01747 840770)
Website: www.cucklington.org.uk

End of Lockdown
arty

on
Friclay 30th July

6.00-10.00pim

Entry fee £5 (children free)
With simple picnic style food allowing us to be outside, weather permit-
ting, with cash bar. Tables and chairs or bring a rug for the grass.

It would be hugely helpful to have an idea of numbers, so please let
me know if you can attend: briantruemanl mail.

ARTHUR MORISON MEMORIAL HALL,
CUCKLINGTON


mailto:briantrueman100@gmail.com
mailto:briantrueman100@gmail.com
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It was lovely seeing so many people enjoying delicious coffee, cake and chat on a
glorious morning in the open air. Thank you to all who gave up their time to assist
with the running of the morning.

And BIGGEST thanks of all to the wonderful Pip Loxton who organised and ran the
event with her customary relaxed good humour!
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The Clipper Round the World
Yacht Race

isthe world's longest ocean adventure, regarded as one of the toughest endurance
challenges on the planet.
In August 2017, Stoke Trister resident, Alison Purseglove, embarked on the start of
a 40,000 mile adventure. Hear how she got on, in words and pictures, on

Friday September 17th at Cucklington Village Hall.
Doors open at 7pm, tal lglstarts at 7.30pm. _C bar. Tickets £7.50
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Arthar Morison Memorial Ha“, Cuck‘ingfon

There is a class for everyone and i is open to anyohe

within or withoul our Parishes. If you would like a
Schedule P‘ease conlact pip on 07970 009192 or

emai‘ pip‘o@nmrpcom

C'osing dale lor enfries is
Thursday (2 August af Gpm

Pkotograp‘n’ Class subjecfs: gnaps‘sof Class sulojecfs:
A Spring Oay
A Portrait of a Pet

Out of Lockdouwn!
A Favourite View

Enjoy of couple of hours in the peace of St Lawrence with harvest flowers, an organ recital and
refreshments. Donations in aid of St Lawrence. Do bring along some flowers, an arrangement
or display. More details in September’s Village News.
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Carol Speller
Memorial Service

On Friday 16t July at 2pm we gathered for the Me-
morial service of Carol Ann Speller. Some local and
others who had travelled many miles to pay their re-
spects.

What a poignant celebration of a life we were rewar-
ded with and what an insight into a close and loving
family.

Not all of us will know the atmosphere from within
the Church but outside under the thoughtfully
provided canopy and excellent sound system it cannot
have been much different. We were lucky to have
Mike Vockins with his beautiful voice that made it so
easy to sing good and loud.

The choice of hymns and readings bought a tear to
many an eye but special thanks must go to Sarah,
Pippa and Lizzie for the super rendition of ‘The
Rose’ and also to John Colton for his Address - and he
didn’t “bang on’, as Carol had instructed him! Thank
you also to Simon Bending for his wonderful playing
of the organ.

Afterwards we retired to Homers, where the Speller
family had generously laid on a delicious spread.

The church had been cleaned to perfection and dec-
orated with such lovely flowers. All in all, a truly
memorable tribute to dear Carol - a loving wife,
daughter, sister, mother, grandmother and friend. And
all, of course, all impeccably organised by Martin.

Cedebration of the Life of
David Duvall

August 14th at 2pm
St John the Baptist, Buckhorn Weston, Gillingham

SP8 5HH

David's widow, Ann, says all who knew David are welcome. He didn’t want a
single sad word in the service but a celebration of his life. For those that can’t
attend that day, there is another service on September 4th at Sonning near
Reading. Please contact rosyashley@hotmail.com for details.
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Coffee Mornings will start again in

Bayford Village
Hall

on
Thursday 5th August

from 10 am — 12 noon.
All are very welcome to come
along and meet friends again.
Newcomers to the village are
particularly welcome.

No Bring & Buy.

We look forward to seeing
everyone once more.

Wincanton Sports Ground Monthly
Market

Saturday 29th May
Saturday 26th June
Saturday 31st July
Saturday 28th August
Saturday 25th Septemberyy
Saturday 30th October
Saturday 27th November.
(Christmas Special)

A regular market for local producers and local people
www.wincantonsportsground.co.uk; contact@wincantonsportsground.co.uk



http://www.wincantonsportsground.co.uk
http://www.wincantonsportsground.co.uk
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Charlton Musgrove Defibrillator First Responder Contact Numbers
Barrie & Ceri lzard 01963 34144 Custodians
David Amblin 01963 31012 John Ball 01963 31046
Neal Sizmore 07795 817460 Robert Parker 07769 913475
o

a | Mondays
| 10am-12noon

St Johns Barrow
Lane

§

\ 8

Everyone welcome, do drop in for a cuppa and some homemade cake!

Charlton Musgrove

Village Coffee Morning

Friday 20th August
/D) 10.30-12.00 noon

Charlton Musgrove

. Coffee, Homemade Cake and a
chance to catch up with neighbours and friends. Everyone 1s welcome!
Just £2.00 each - refills and seconds free.

We look forward to seeing you there!

The Coffee Morning Team



The Kimber’s
Cream Tea
Garden Party

A huge “Thank You” to Paul and Ruth and all their family who invited us all to join them at their
home for a Garden Tea Party on 20th June. The afternoon was great fun. The teas were delicious.
There was a Bring and Buy Stall, Splat The Rat and a Prize Draw, something for everyone to en-

Joy.

The Kimber’s would like to thank Bruton Dairy who donated the cream, Kimber’s Farm Shop who
donated the Scones, Jam, Cheese and Chutney and all the many people who donated draw prizes
and items for the Bring and Buy Stall. Also to thank all their family and friends who worked hard
to make it a great success.

Most important of all, thank you to you all for coming along and helping make it a great success. A
wonderful lift to our spirits after the recent difficult times.

Splat the Rat was operated by Howard and Jane Smith from Barefoots B&B Bruton, thanks to
them for all the fun it produced and the winner was Alicia from Horseacres Farm, Barrow Lane.

We all enjoyed a wonderful afternoon and were blessed with the only dry 3hrs of the weekend!
The amount raised was a great £470! £150 is for the Children’s Society and £320 for Church
Funds. A great outcome from a lovely afternoon!



The Udder Point Of View

From Church Farm Dairy

Hi 128 again, to quote a Cliff Richard song, We’re all going on a sum-
mer holiday, No more workin’ for a week or two ...

This may sound a bit strange, but, like you, we need to have a rest for
a period each year. This is called our dry period and it will last about
eight weeks which may seem a long holiday. But we have all been milk-
ing (working) since our last calf was born, every day producing fresh
milk.

But before we have our holiday or rest, there are a few things that
have to be done. To start with, we all have a pedicure to make sure
that our hooves are in good condition and the correct shape so that we
walk correctly. Then, while we are on holiday, our feet have time to
correct themselves before we come back onto the yards. Our feet are
very important to us because if we are lame and can’t walk very well it
limits our movements when we are out in the fields eating the nice
fresh grass that is grown for us.

As | mentioned, our holiday period is called our dry period due to us not
producing milk. The next procedure on the last day we are milked is we
have an infusion into our teats. This can be either a small amount of
antibiotic to kill off any harmful bugs in our udder to ensure we don’t
get mastitis in our next lactation (hopefully), or else we get a teat
sealant which plugs up the teat canal to make sure no bugs or bacteria
enter our udder whilst we are dry. They know which ones of us to treat
with what, as our milk is tested regularly for somatic cells/ml of milk
which shows how healthy our udders are. Those of us with a higher cell
count get treated with antibiotic, the rest with a teat sealant.

The last treatment before we are off is to put a white liquid on our
back to try and repel the flies that pester us when we are out in the
fields. It’s like the Frontline that cats and dogs have to stop pesky
things annoying them.

So once we have had all these procedures done, we are off to a field
near you, hopefully looking out over the Blackmore Vale, the “Vale of
the Little Dairies” on the sunny side of the village.

May see you at the Cucklington Harvest Celebration at Church Farm
Dairy on the 19t September with a Ploughman’s lunch afterwards, with
Wyke Farm’s cheese made from our milk.

And there may be a little 128 by then for you to see.
Yours 128



VILLAGE RECIPES

This is the page I'd like to start a recipe swap on. Please
send me your favorite recipes what you done mind shar-
ing to the community and we shall have a monthly cook
along together! It can be sweet or savory, anything what's

a firm favorite in your household or a family recipe passed
down from generations!

Send in pictures as well as instructions if you can so that
those of us (and | am one of those!) who are lacking in cul-
inary skills can easily follow along!

Thank you all and | look forward to seeing your recipes!
07525750996
bert.carter@live.co.uk

Or find me on Facebook.



COMMON FARM FLOWERS

Nationwide delivery of
British-grown bouquets by post.
Wedding and occasion flowers
& workshops.

Tel: 01963 32883
georgie@commonfarmflowers.com
www.commonfarmflowers.com

KIMBER’S FARM SHOP

Between Wincanton & Bruton
on Racecourse Road

Quality home produced meats
& raw milk, local produce,
deli and gifts
Open Tuesday-Saturday
t: 01963 33177
e: info@kimbersfarmshop.co.uk
www.kimbersfarmshop.co.uk

MMS SOFT FURNISHINGS
Woodside Court, Sparkford, BA22 7LH

Bespoke curtains, blinds, cushions
Choose from an extensive range of fabrics
from Clarke & Clarke, Prestigious, ILjy,
Fibre Naturelle and more, or supply your
own.

Free measuring & estimating service with-
in 20 miles. NO VAT on labour

Contact Melody Brain on 07883 089333
e: salesmmssoftfurnishings@aol.co.uk

Paul White

Interior and Exterior Decorating Services
The Mill House, Lower Horwood Farm,
BA9 9RA
Tel: 07814 857496

LOCAL TENNIS COACHING WITH FORMER
WIMBLEDON PLAYER
Charlotte
Whatever your age, whatever your skill
07708 346316 c.maccaw@gmail.com

BAYFORD ST GEORGE

PLUMBING AND HEATING
SERVICES

* GAS SAFE AND OF TEC REGISTERED
OIL AND GAS BOILER MAINTENANCE,
SERVICE AND REPAIR
HEATING SYSTEM DESIGN AND
INSTALLATION
BATHROOMS AND KITCHENS
35 YEARS EXPERIENCE

07968 862 396
INFO@BAYFORDSTGEORGE.CO.UK

WWW.BAYFORDSTGEORGE.CO.UK

On Tap Water Treatment

WATER SOFTENERS
SALES, SERVICE, SALT

T: 01458 274289 M: 07970 060707
www.on-tap.co.uk

Pump and Private Supply Specialist

Little Things Count
Personalised Support
Personal, Domestic, Meal prepara-
tion/Cooking, Shopping, Sitting ser-
vice, Administration Assistance with
Appointments, Days Out, Compan-
ionship and further support services
available by discussion.

DBS checked and fully insured. Win-
canton and surrounding areas cov-
ered.

Tel: 01963 202249/07739 420430
littlethingscount@hotmail.com




Harvest Appeal 2021

The Amazing Journey
of a Simple Shoebox
Gift Begins With You

A simple shoebox gift packed with love can have a huge impact! Since
1990, more than 186 million children in over 160 countries have
experienced a tangible expression of love through the power of simple
shoebox gifts from Operation Christmas Child.

Collect your ‘How to Pack a Shoebox’ leaflet at the Village Harvest
Celebrations in September and return by November 15th to Kimber Farm
Shop, Charlton Musgrove, Wincanton BA9 8HD.

e

CALL 07776280218 AND

Matthew Harden cerarree quote

Professional
Landscape

Services




Harvest Gelebrations

In Cucklington

11.00am Harvest Festival, Church Farm Dairy
Cucklington BA9 9PD

Sunday September 19th

Lunch (£5 in aid of Farming Community Network). Bring fresh produce for auction or tins and dry
food for the FoodBank. No dogs please and wear old shoes!

2.00pm-4.00pm Celebration with Flowers

St Lawrence Church, Cucklington

Sunday September 26th

Enjoy flowers, music and homemade cake in the peace of St Lawrence church. To add your
contribution, bring your flowers or arrangement to the church on ??

In Charlton Musgrove

Verrington.Lane, BA9 8JR
Sunday September 26th

Join us for Harvest hymns, newborn calves, a tour of the farm and cheese tasting in the cheese

store. No dogs, wear old shoes and bring clean shoes for cheese store tour if wet.

In Stoke “Trister with Bayforo

6.30pm Harvest Evensong

St Andrews Church, Stoke Trister
—&* Sunday September 26th

followed by harvest refreshments.
Fopd collection for food bank.
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